MARIA ESPERANZA HAGBERG, MSN-ed, RN, BSN
5112 Trailridge Court, Antioch, CA 94531

(925) 876-1903         
Mhagberg@losmedanos.edu
September 03, 2024
Dear Sir /Madam:

I am writing to express my interest in participating as the Nursing Department’s representative in the Academic Senate at Los Medanos College. I believe that I am qualified for the job because of the following:

· I am a tenure-track professor with just one semester of evaluations left.

· I have a strong commitment to diversity, equity, and inclusion principles in my work as a nursing instructor and pedagogy. 

· Master’s Degree in Nursing with a special focus on Nursing Education. 

· Four and a half years experience in nursing education; the last three years at Los Medanos College’s Associate Degree in Nursing Program. 

· Experience teaching in the classroom as well as in a clinical setting.

· Extensive experience teaching online.
In the classroom and clinical instruction settings, I am passionate about creating a safe learning environment for my students. This means that I am committed to setting a good example of respect, acceptance, equity, and equality, which are especially important in nursing and education in general. This approach is very useful as majority of our nursing students are adult learners coming from a variety of backgrounds. Many of our students come from different ethnicities who are either first generation college students or on the path to a second career or a career change in healthcare. Being an immigrant myself and a Los Medanos College alumna, I benefited from the strong emphasis on diversity in the community college setting. I know how important it is to welcome and nurture all of our students especially those who are marginalized and in the minority.
Since joining the nursing department at Los Medanos College in the fall of 2021, I have been promoted and given additional roles several times which is a testament to my strong leadership qualities. I started out as an Assistant Professor of Nursing. In my second year, I was promoted to lead first year instructor, a position I still hold to this day. In this role, I lead all the classroom and clinical instructors serving the first year students and I coordinate schedules and ensure proper documentation. I also serve as a mentor to new adjunct instructors for the 1st year RN courses & clinical instruction. 

On my third year, I was promoted to co-assistant director in the Registered Nursing as well as the Licensed Vocational Nursing programs. In this role, I assist the program director in routine administrative duties as well as in projects to improve our nursing programs. I provide valuable feedback and contribute to the discussions, decisions, and changes we make to adhere to state regulatory boards as well.

Beginning in the summer of 2024, I have had the privilege and honor of serving as lead faculty at Contra Costa Community College District’s pilot faculty internship program. The Teaching Excellence Faculty Internship (TEFI) program will commence this fall with twelve faculty interns from various STEM disciplines participating. Preparations for workshops and curriculum design began this summer.
I am looking forward to hearing from you. Please feel free to contact me for any additional information needed for this process. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Maria E. Hagberg, MSN-ed, BSN, RN

